

March 3, 1988

Ms. Virginia Birdsall Embrace Foundation 16 West 22nd Street New York, N.Y. 10010

Dear Virginia:

Well, it looks like its finally coming together, and, thanks to your support, the upcoming Universal Worship Service should prove to be a success.

Because of a scheduling problem with the hall, we were a bit late in getting to many of the people you suggested. We did, however, find the list a source of inspiration and guidance to finding enough representatives so that a real note of harmony will sound at the service.

We would very much like you and Ajata to be our guests for the entirety of Pir's weekend, or any part thereof. I understand that you may not be interested in the seminar, but, you never know. Of course, you are welcome at the service itself.

We would also like you to know how appreciative we are of your efforts in the work that you do, and your constant willingness to share and support the work of others. You really are an inspiration!

Thank you once again! See you soon!

Blessings,

Liray Agoher Asoka and Siraj Lewit